Cerebra LEaP Project template letter


This letter applies to Wales

Letter to ask for a re-assessment for a disabled young person’s transition to adult services

Please change or delete the green text as appropriate.
[Your name]
[Address] 

[Tel]
[E-mail]
[Date]

Director of Social Services

[Address]
Dear Director of Social Services

My [son / daughter]: [name, e.g. Robin Lloyd]

Date of birth: [e.g. 6 July XXXX]
Request for a re-assessment of [Robin’s] social care needs
I would like the local authority to start planning for my [son/daughter] Robin’s transition from children’s services to adult services, so that we can prepare for the future. 
The Welsh Government’s Code of Practice says that “the transition from child to adult constitutes a significant change in circumstances and so creates a right to a re-assessment of needs”.
As such, I am writing to ask for a re-assessment of Robin’s needs [and a re-assessment of][my needs] [and] [insert names of any other family members, e.g. my partner’s][needs]. 
Robin is [X] years old and s/he has [describe your child’s condition]. Robin [has]/[does not have] a statement of special educational needs. Robin’s current social care package consists of [insert details of any support/direct payments etc. that your child receives from children’s services]. [His / her] social worker is [insert name]. 

Given Robin’s condition and the support s/he currently needs, it’s clear that we will continue to need care and support when s/he turns 18. I believe that this is the right time for a re-assessment because [we can be reasonably confident about what our needs for care and support will be after Robin turns 18][or give other reasons why this is the right time for a re-assessment, e.g. the local authority will need time to plan and put in place Robin’s care and support as an adult, given [his]/[her] complex needs].
I would also ask you to involve the following persons in the re-assessments
:
· [list the names/contact details of anyone that you would like to be involved in the re-assessments – the Welsh Government’s Code of Practice says that the local authority should involve anyone named by you]
Good practice dictates that, with any transfer of responsibility for care, the person in need and their carers should remain at the centre of the process; their care, support and well-being needs should be maintained throughout the process, and the responsible teams should work together and share information in a timely manner to ensure that this happens.

The Code of Practice says that “re-assessments must be acted on quickly and without delay”
. I would be grateful if you could tell me what the timescale is likely to be and keep me informed of any developments.
If you decide to refuse this request, please provide written reasons for your decision.

[Explain when and how the local authority should contact you.] 
I look forward to hearing from you at the earliest opportunity.

Yours faithfully
� Social Services and Well-being (Wales) Act 2014: Part 3 Code of Practice (assessing the needs of individuals), paragraph 95


� As required by the Social Services and Well-being (Wales) Act 2014: Part 3 Code of Practice (assessing the needs of individuals), paragraph 43


� The ‘Code of Practice in relation to measuring social services performance’ requires local authorities to share “relevant information with partners to allow a seamless transition of care and support across services” (page 10)


� See Part 3 Code of Practice, paragraph 100








